Town of Arlington

Board of Assessors



Office 781-316-3050, Fax 781-316-3059, or email assessors@town.arlington.ma.us

Meeting of The Board of Assessors: September 20, 2010

Present: Mary Winstanley O'Connor, Esquire, Chairman

James J. Doherty, MAA, Chairman

Kevin P. Feeley, Esquire

The Board of Assessors met at 5:30 P.M.

The Board reviewed and signed Motor Vehicle reports and other various documents and bills.

Mr. Greeley informed the Board that a special town meeting would need to be held before the tax rate can be set to deal with the school deficit.

Mr. Greeley presented preliminary values for FY 2011.

Mr. Greeley informed the Board that all classes of properties medians and cods appear to meet the requirements of the DOR and that there would be no increases in assessed values.

The estimated growth would be about \$640,000.

Mr. Greeley estimated that the new tax rate would be in range of \$12.40.

The tax rate hearing is set for December 6, 2010.

The Board requested Mr. Greeley finalize values for the next meeting.

The Board reviewed the June and July issues of City & Town from the DOR.

The Board adjourned at 8:30 p.m. and agreed to meet October 4, 2010.